## BO ARD MEETING

The Board of The League of Women Voters met Tuesday, March 7, 1950, at the Decatur Club for a luncheon meeting at lo'clock. Mrs. Kuhns, the president, presided. Those present were Mrs. Kuhns, Mrs. Cox, Mrs. Robert Wood, Mrs. Akers, Mrs. Mc Laughlin, Mrs. Stauber, Mrs. Birt, Mrs. Smith, and Mrs. Brown. Mrs. Brown, who is from Lake Forest, is chairman of the Illinois League of Women Voters state government committee.

No minutes of the previous board meeting were read due to the absence of the secretary.

Mrs. Kuhns, with the help of the board, filled out a state report.

Mrs. Akers read the Treasurer's report, showing a balance on hand on Feb 1 of \$245.54, receipts \$49.00, disbursements \$11.44, leaving a balance on Feb. 28th of \$283.10.

Mrs. Wood, the finance chairman, reported that the Finance Drive was over and the goal was made.

The budget for 1950-1951 was discussed and approved. The goal for this budget is \$885.00.

Mrs. Wood gave a report of the Candidates Committee.

Mrs. Smith reported that she, and Mrs. Pettee, and Mrs. Catt would attend a Regional Conference in Lincoln, Illinois, on March 21st.

Mrs. Cox, in the absence of Mrs. Flint, gave the report of the Nominating Committee as follows;

It was moved by Mrs. Cox, and seconded by Mrs. Wood that we retain our membership in The Women's Council and pay \$1.00 annual dues, and that the new President appoint a representative to the Women's Council from The League of Women Voters.

Mrs. Kuhns reported that there will be a new state publication called "Everymember's Trends", if E. T. is printed Action will be discontinued. Thirty cents per member will be added to the dues, if this is passed at the National Convention.

A new Voter's Handbook is available at a new price of \$1.00 each, or two for a \$1.50.

There followed a discussion of the proposed National program.

Mrs. Birt announced that there would be a morning and afternoon meeting on March 23rd., in the home of Mrs. Altwegg. Mrs. Gill and Mrs. De Vore will be the leaders and the discussion will be on our Candidates Meeting

which will take place on March 27th., at 8:15 P. M. in Decatur High School Auditorium.

Meeting adjourned at 30'clock.

Mrs. Robert Wood, Secretary, pro tem. March activities.

March 6 -- League program at Women's Council
Held at 2 p.m. in the Girls Welfare Home.
Leaders were Mrs. John Kuhns, Mrs. Gerald Cox, Mrs. Robert A. Wood,
Mrs. Perley Lupton, and Mrs. William Hipsher.

March 6 -- Dinner at Decatur Club at 6:30 p.m. Mrs. Granger Brown of the state

government committee, was a guest.

March 23-- 9:30 a.m. -- Meetings Held in Mrs. Albert Altwegg's home.

1:30 a.m. -- Topic -- Candidates Meeting

Leaders-- Mrs. Lowell Gill

Mrs. Lofton DeVore.

March 27- Candidates Meeting at Decatur High School Auditorium at 8:15 p.m.